Freedom of Information Act 2000/Environmental Information Regulations 2004  
re: SEND Transport Consultation 2021  
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:

I would like to request a copy of the SEND transport consultation with details of the 'extensive' consultation that was carried out in 2021. In particular, I would be interested in how Leicester City Council consulted with those 19+ from the SEND community, schools and colleges. I would be particularly interested in viewing your collated responses including the number of responses you received with all feedback received. 
Answer:
In 2021/22 (Oct-Jan) the council undertook a 3-month formal consultation exercise proposing changes to the home to college transport policy. This included withdrawing transport for young people over the statutory school age. A questionnaire was sent to all parents and carers with a young person over the age of 14 years with an Education Health and Care Plan. We also shared the proposal with the local Parent Carer Forum, Big Mouth Forum, and Head Teachers. All the responses received informed the final decision. 

The report and outcome of the consultation exercise were shared with the Children and Young People’s Scrutiny Commission on 8th March 2022. A formal decision notice, report and outcome of the consultation were published on 25th March 2022, agreeing to the changes to the policy, including the withdrawal of travel support for children and young people over the statutory age for education with effect from 1st April 2022. However, at the time it was agreed that a 2-year transition period would be given to enable families, parents, and carers to make alternative arrangements. This agreement was due to expire on 1st April 2024, to reduce the impact on individual students it was agreed the changes would be implemented at the end of the academic year 2024, which means 12th July 2024. 

The link to the public decision is as follows: Decision - SEND Home to School Travel Policy and Post-16 Travel Policy (leicester.gov.uk).  All the information is there as appendices to the Decision.  

This letter therefore constitutes a refusal notice under Section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because an exemption under Section 21 of the Act is being applied, namely the information is publicly accessible via the Council’s website.
You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.

If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
